
 
 

 
Hatton Traffic Management Limited 

1 Horton Park, Seaton Burn, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE13 6BU 
 

 
 
Subject: Inquest into the death of Paul Collingridge: Report under Regulation 28 of the Coroners 
(Investigations) Regulations 2013 
 
 
Dear Ms Hayes, 
 
HTML is not in a position to respond or comment in relation to recommendations 5 (1), (2) and (4) of the 
Regulation 28 Report.  
  
Insofar as recommendation 5 (3) is concerned, HTML can confirm that it undertook a full review of 
emergency works procedures which resulted in new design layouts for all traffic light schemes on all 
road speeds. These provide additional more detailed guidance and direction on the placement of signs 
and were rolled out across the business on 23rd January 2025.  
  
A specific toolbox talk addressing this issue and the above changes, was devised and rolled out across 
the business on 30th January 2025. 
  
In addition, an additional question has been added to the installation process flow which requires the 
relevant operative to answer and record whether sight lines to signage have been checked and assessed as 
appropriate. 
  
 
Yours faithfully, 

 

Managing Director 
 




